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NEWSLETTER 
No. 34 ð 8th November, 2018 

 
If you have information or ads for the newsletter, need to 
contact the school or want an email forwarded on to a  

 teacher, please email it to northcote.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 
 
 

Important School Diary Dates 
 

2018  

Nov   9 Fri 2nd Ready, Set, Go session (2019 Preps!) 
 10 Sat Allwell Assessments Princes Hill Secondary College ð 8.30 am 
    12.45 pm 
 13 Tue 3rd Ready, Set, Go session (2019 Preps!) 
 14 Wed Tea Towel orders close 
 16 Fri 1/2 Drawing incursion  
 17 Sat Working Bee! 1pm ð 4pm 
 21 Wed Triathlon 9.15am ð 12.00pm  
 26 Mon Education Sub-committee 7.00pm ð 8.30pm  
 27 Tue Environment Sub-committee meeting ð 7.00pm ð 8.30pm  
Dec   3          Mon           Rescheduled Whole School Photo    9.30 a.m. 
                     5 Wed School Council Meeting 7.00pm ð 8.30pm  
 11 Tue Year 7 ð 2019 Orientation Day #1  
    8.30 am ð 3.00 pm 
 13 Thu Grade 6 Graduation 6.30pm ð 9.30pm  
 17 Mon Art Walk and Picnic Tea 
 18 Tue School Transition Day #2 
 20 Thu 5/6 excursion to MSAC 

 21  Fri End of year 1.10 final assembly 1.30 Dismissal  

 
WORKING BEE SATURDAY 17 NOVEMBER FROM 1PM TO 4PM  

Greetings,  
Student Achievement 
 
2018 School NAPLAN Results 
The School Council and I would like to share with you the schoolõs overall 2018 NAPLAN results. 
 
The mean school scores from 2014 to 2018 in Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar & Punctuation and 

Numeracy have usually matched those of similar Australian schools (i.e. schools with similar student 

populations). NPS mean scores have exceeded state-wide mean scores over the 2014-2018 period. 

Year 3  

Reading 

Excellent results this year and similar to past years. There has been a slight improvement on 2017 results 

with more students in top two bands and 0% in bottom two bands. First time in last 5 years 0% in bottom 

two bands. Mean score is at the top of the state (75th percentile). 

Writing  

Less students in bottom 2 bands than in previous years. 98% of our students in middle and top 4 bands. 

The number of students in top two bands is similar to our Darebin Network of schools and state -wide 

results. In 2018, there were not as many students in top 2 bands as in 2017 for Writing. The mean score is 
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slightly below the state. There were 2% of students in bottom 2 bands which is not statistically significant. 

There is a shift of students up from bottom 2 bands into the middle bands.   

The 7 Steps writing program has only been implemented for 6 months prior to this round of NAPLAN 

testing so we are yet to see the impact of this program on the student NAPLAN writing results. 

Anecdotally, teachers report that the program has boosted the quality of writing of students across all 

classes. 

Spelling 

Results are similar to writing with 94% of our students in top 4 bands which is an increase in achievement 

since 2017. Also a shift of student results up again from the bottom 2 bands. The student spelling results 

this year have seen the largest numbers in the top 4 bands in last 5 years. 

Numeracy 

100% of our students in top 4 bands, 65 % in top 2 bands. 2/3 of all students in top two bands. Excellent 

results. 

Grammar and Punctuation  

94% of our students in top two bands. Results are above similar schools and well above state. The mean 

score is at the 75th percentile for the State.  Excellent results. 

Year 5 

Reading 

Well above state and like similar schools. 93% of students scoring in the top 4 bands, 48% scoring in the 

middle bands and 8% scored in bottom 2 bands (3 students). Many students results between 50 th and 75 th 

percentile (6 ð 12 months ahead). The number of students in the top 2 bands is not as high as previous 

years for this year. 

Writing  

Consistent trend over past few years. 28% of our students in top 2 bands, 64% in middle bands and 8 % in 

bottom two bands (3 students). Even though we are ôflat liningõ, our results are twice as good as the state 

and better than similar schools. Results have been consistently better than similar schools and much better 

than the state. 

Spelling 

40% of our students in top 2 bands, 43% in middle and 18% in bottom 2 bands (7 students have been 

identified and are being supported through Individual Learning Plans with targeted strategies). Results are 

close to similar schools and are above the results for the Darebin Network of schools and state-wide 

results. 

Numeracy 

96% of our studentõs results are in top 4 bands, 4% in bottom 2 bands. Well above the state results and just 

slightly below previous years results.  

Grammar and Punctuation  

95% of our students in the top 4 bands. There is an overall shift upwards as there are 45% of students in 

middle bands. The results are well above the state mean. 

AVERAGE (MEAN) NAPLAN Scores for NPS in comparison to State wide mean scores from 2016 - 2018 

 
Year 

NPS 
2016 

 
STATE 

NPS 
2017 

NPS 
STATE 

NPS 
2018 

 
STATE 

3  
Reading 

 
461 

 
438 

 
495 

 
446 

 
492 

 
448 

3        
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Writing  452 436 444 428 427 422 

3  
Spelling 

 
427 

 
428 

 
460 

 
423 

 
430 

 
426 

3  
Grammar & 
Punctuation 

 
 

460 

 
 

448 

 
 

480 

 
 

450 

 
 
461 

 
 
441 

3  
Numeracy 

 
453 

 
415 

 
453 

 
421 

 
448 

 
419 

 
 

5  
Reading 

 
549 

 
511 

 
556 

 
516 

 
544 

 
521 

5  
Writing  

 
488 

 
491 

 
500 

 
486 

 
499 

 
479 

5  
Spelling 

 
510 

 
499 

 
517 

 
504 

 
509 

 
508 

5  
Grammar & 
Punctuation 

 
 

545 

 
 

510 

 
 

550 

 
 

506 

 
 
545 

 
 
512 

5  
Numeracy 

 
545 

 
504 

 
545 

 
503 

 
522 

 
504 

 

In 2018, at Years 3, the school means for Reading, Grammar & Punctuation and Numeracy were well 

above the means for all Victorian primary schools.  At years 5, the school means for Reading, Writing, 

Numeracy and Grammar & Punctuation were well above the me ans for all Victorian primary schools.   

Analysis of the studentõs NAPLAN spelling results showed that children werenõt scoring as well in their 

vocabulary selection in their writing pieces.  Our students have good speaking vocabulary but donõt 

choose to use this in their writing, rather they will choose the safer option of simpler word selections.  

Teachers have noted and have incorporated further vocabulary enrichment work during writing sessions 

and building studentsõ confidence to broaden their word choices. We have also introduced a new spelling 

program approach this year ôSynthetic Phonicsõ, to complement our current program ôWords Their Wayõ.  

ôWords Their Wayõ is introduced from years 1 upwards and we have found it works well for most childrenõs 

spelling needs.  Synthetic Phonics will help children who require additional support throughout the school 

and will also be used to introduce the Prep/Foundation students to learning the beginning levels of 

spelling.   

PERCENTAGE OF STUDENTS IN THE TOP TWO BANDS OF NAPLAN (2018) in comparison to similar (SIM) 

primary schools - (Average for Australian schools serving students with similar backgrounds) 

                    NPS    Similar Primary Schools 

Year 3 Reading                    73%                    76% 

Year 3 Writing                    50%                    62%    

Year 3 Spelling                    55%                    61% 

Year 3 Grammar & 
Punctuation 

                   68%                    64% 

Year 3 Numeracy                    65%                    65% 

   

Year 5 Reading                    45%                    59% 

Year 5 Writing                    28%                     22% 

Year 5 Spelling                    40%                    42% 

Year 5 Grammar & 
Punctuation 

                   50%                    50% 

Year 5 Numeracy                     43%                    49%                              

 

At Year 3, the results for NPS in 2018, generally matched or came close statistically as to those for similar 

primary schools Reading and Numeracy and exceeded in Grammar & Punctuation. At Year 5, the results 
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for NPS generally matched those for similar primary schools in Spelling and Grammar & Punctuation, were 

less for Reading and Numeracy and exceeded in Writing.   

The results for Reading and Numeracy with this specific data set is unusual compared to past years results.  

On analysis, we believe that this result is cohort specific as we are usually very strong across the cohort in 

both Reading and Numeracy.  We will monitor this for 2019.   

We will now consider these results alongside the ôTeacher Judgementõ data sets at the end of Semester 2 

or the beginning of 2019 and see if we need to review our Annual Implementation Plan (School Strategic 

Plan) priorities but it looks like it will remain a focus on improving childrenõs writing and spelling results 

across the school. 

2019 Schedule of School Fees and Charges 

Below is the table of school fees and charges for the 2019 school year.  Parent contribution, in all forms, 

assists our school to provide an enriched learning and teaching program for every student that is highly 

valued by our school community.  

The charges are aligned to the schoolõs ôParent Payment Policyõ and Department of Education guidelines 

around parent payments and were endorsed by School Council at last nightõs meeting.   

Payments can be requested under three categories ð:  

¶ Essential Student Learning Items ð items, activities and services that are essential to support student 

learning of the standard curr iculum;  

¶ Optional Items ð items, activities and services that are offered in addition to or support instruction 

in the standard curriculum program (e.g. Instrumental Music lessons) 

¶ Voluntary financial Contributions ð parents invited to make a donation to t he school for a general 

or specific purpose e.g. school grounds projects ð Building Fund; Library Fund; or for new 

equipment.  

School Council has made very little change to the schedule of fees for 2019 except for two categories.  

School Council introduced a new Specialist Program Levy in recognition of rising costs of materials and 

commitment to provide ongoing support for high quality specialist programs at our school.  The cost for 

the years 5 & 6 Interschool Sport has risen due to lower numbers of students across the cohort compared 

to 2018. 

Please note that costs and charges for swimming, camps and some sundry items are not included in this 

schedule as they vary from year to year depending on the number of students in each cohort.  These will 

be communicated to parents in due course throughout the 2019 school year.   

Item  $ 

Levy per child  

Classroom Materials Levy  170 

ICT Levy  150 

Specialist Program materials Levy (Arts; 
Languages ð Italian; Physical Education)  

 
50 

Excursion Levy  70 

Incursion Cultural Performances Levy  30 

 

Year Level specific Levy  

Year 6 Interschool Sport Levy 90 

Year 5 Interschool Sport Levy 45 

Incursion Prep to Year 4 (Tri-Skills Gymnastics) 30 

 

Voluntary Contribution   

Curriculum Levy ð Voluntary  90 
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Class Structures and Student Numbers for 2019 
 
The time has come around again (so quickly!).  We have been working on our planning for our 2019  student 
numbers and the possible class structures that might support the best learning and teaching arrangements 
for all children.  At this point in time, we have 377 confirmed enrolments, with 53 new preppies for 2019.  
With enrolment enquiries on an almost daily basis, the total enrolment number may vary by +5 or -5 at least, 
before the commencement of the 2019 school year.   
 
Over the last few years, with careful management of the budget and staffing, we were able to include an 
additional class and had operated with 16 or17 classes when we really should have had one less.  In 2019, 
with our numbers slightly droppi ng, we cannot sustain the additional class and will operate with 16 classes.      
 
The confirmed student num bers at the end of February 2019 will determine the amount of human 
(teachers/staff) and financial resources that we are entitled to in the Student Resource Package from the 
Department of Education.   
 
I would like to invite parents to submit your thoughts in writing to t he school (email school address) by next 
Thursday close of business day, 15/11/18, on suggested class structures for 2019.  Please keep in mind, any 
models should have lower numbers of children in the Prep, 1 areas and if at all possible, year 2 classes.   
 
If making composite (2 levels in one class arrangement) or multi-age (minimum of 3 levels in one class 
arrangement) grades, try and make sure there is a reasonable representation of a single level class in that 
structure.  Also, try and balance the gender representation across the class where possible and any structure 
needs to allow room for growth in case any further enrolments bet ween now and throughout the 2018 
school year.  Given the strength of collaborative teaching teams and the benefits for the children, try and 
form ôteamsõ for each option.  
 
The student numbers may change between now and the start of the 2019 school year and we would have 
to adjust models accordingly, especially if the Prep numbers were to increase significantly. 
 
Please see the table below for year level and gender breakdown for 2019.  I have included the model that 
the staff has been working on for your interest as well.  I look forward to your feedback. 
 
 

Year level Male Female Total 

Prep 
 

26 27 53 

Year 1 
 

30 26 56 

Year 2 23 24 47 
 

Year 3 
 

32 36 68 

Year 4 
 

25 34 59 

Year 5 
 

30 22 52 

Year 6 
 

20 22 42 

TOTAL 
 

186 191 377 
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2019 class organisation ð staff model 1 with 16 home groups  
 

Class 1 Prep x 1 18  

Class 2 Prep x 2 17  

Class 3 Prep x 3 18 53 

 

Class 4 Year 1/2 x 1  25  

Class 5 Year 1/2 x 2 26  

Class 6 Year 1/2 x 3 26  

Class 7 Year 1/2 x 4 26 103 

*with additional 0.6 Literacy Support 

 

Class 8 3/ 4 x 1 25  

Class 9 3/ 4 x 2 25  

Class 10 3/ 4 x 3 26  

Class 11 3/ 4 X 4 25  

Class 12 3/ 4 X 5 26 127 

 

Class 13 5/6 x 1 23  

Class 14 5/6 x 2 23  

Class 15 5/6 x 3 24  

Class 16 5/6 x 4 24 94 

TOTAL:   377 

 
 
Children home group placement 2019  
Given the collaborative approach to teaching and learning at our school, students will frequently work 
alongside a range of other students across home groups.  Children often make friends across single or 
other year levels (e.g. friends in year 3 and 4) 
Soon, we will be asking the children to nominate friends they would like to be with in 2019.  We will 
commence the enormous task of allocating students to home groups, and team learning areas soon.    
 
If you feel you need to let us know something regarding your childõs 2019 placement, please put it in 
writing, and send to Ross or myself via the school email, by November 15th.  Donõt forget to talk with your 
child first, as often parents have requested that their child be put in a class with another child, and we find 
that the child has nominated completely different friends!   
Please note, I do not consider requests for specific teaching staff, so please donõt ask.   
 
 
A reminder ð hats 
It has been great to see so many children remembering to bring their hats for term 4.  Sun hats are 
essential for outside play and PE lessons and should be brought to school every day. They can be kept in 
bag lockers at school.   If children do not have sunhats protection with them at school, they will be 
directed to play in the shade at recess breaks and will have to sit out of PE lessons.  Please support your 
childõs participation at school by ensuring their hat is in the bag or on their heads!  Available for $8.50 at 
the school office (correct change is appreciated), either before or after school. 
 
Annual end of year òAn Evening of the Artsó 
 
This important event and date is for your diaries.  Our ôEvening of the Artsõ where we combine our ôArt 
Walkõ exhibition of studentõs work, with a family picnic tea into the one evening.  This is always a fun 
evening and a lovely way to end the year as a school community and acknowledge the childrenõs art 
work. 
 
How will it work?  

1.  Commence the Art Walk (certain classrooms will be designated ôgalleriesõ) with students, parents 
and families, invited to tour each learning area to view childrenõs chosen art works.  As you wander 
through, you will have the opportunity to view art works right across the school from all students 
from Prep to Year 6.   
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2. Picnic tea time - we will move to our traditional picnic area (the turf area on the Henry Street side 

of the school) for a picnic tea and the learning areas will remain open for a little while longer to 
cater for working parents who may not have  had the opportunity to get to the earlier viewing 
times.   

 
Program 
Children dismissed from school to go home or to aftercare  3.30pm 
Art Walk          5.30pm ð 6.30pm 
Picnic Tea        6.15pm ð 7.30pm  
 
When?  
Monday, 17 th December (back up date in case of inclement weather:  Tuesday, 18th December) 
 
What to bring?  
BYO yummy picnic food; drinks for the children; rugs & chairs. 
 
Supervision 
To assist with the organisation of the evening, we ask that parents supervise their own children, as 
teachers will be occupied with the organisation of the Art Walk.    
Therefore, for the safety of all, children will not be allowed to attend the evening wi thout parents 
accompanying children for the entire evening.  Children will be dismissed from school at the end of the 
day to go home and return with parents.  Children will not be supervised in the yard after 3.45pm by 
teachers and therefore should not be there without their parents.  Please do not drop children off at 
school without your attendance at the entire event.  
 
Children at Out of School Hours Program 
The program will run as usual and parents are able to pick up children from the program to come ov er for 
the picnic tea and Art Walk.  
 
I hope to see you at the traditional end of year event and join together to celebrate our year.  
 

Warm Regards, 
Kerrie 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK  
Prep Brooke ï Ava I      3/4 Kate ï  Eliza S  

Prep Laura ï Stella R      3/4 Hilary ï Antony J  

Prep Pip ï Mia V L      3/4 Mel  ï Zach D G  

1/2 Heather ï Holly W     3/4 Steven ï Freya R  

1/2 Linda ï Amber B       3/4 Sharif ï Bailey H   

1/2 Stephanie ï Lucia W     5/6 Janelle ï Tiahna T  

1/2 Anita ï Talia H G      5/6 Natasha ï Dean P  

1/2 Nicole ï Jackson C     5/6 Penny ï Dylan D B  

         5/6 Tracy ï Lucy C  
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School Council News 
 
All school families ð Rally on Sunday 
NPS is a proud member of a local alliance, seeking proper funding for state schools in Northcote.  Across 
the electorate, schools are confronted with similar issues.  Our schools all need a significant cash injection 
to make sure our buildings match the hi gh standard of education provided to students in Northcote.   
 
NESSA (Northcote Electorate State Schools Alliance) is being launched with a traditional òCake Stalló to 
highlight our efforts to fully fund our master plans.  
 
Please read the poster later in this newsletter and come along this Sunday the 11 th of November, 10am to 
12md.  Northcote Town Hall .  
 
2019 Student Fees 
School council agreed last night on fees for 2019 with minor changes reflecting increases in costs, 
improved materials for student use and rebalancing due to current education department policies.  Kerrie 
will provide detail on the costs in this newsletter.  We have worked hard to minimise the impost on school 
families at the same time as ensuring teachers have the resources they require to provide the high 
standard of education we all value. 
 
Auction for an Auction 2019  
At the fete this year Jellis Craig Real Estate kindly donated $15 000 to the school via their auction for an 
auction.  This money was a great help this year as school council made a significant investment in 
equipment to enhance our teaching programs in science, technology, engineering and maths (STEM). 
 
We have now confirmed that this event will be part of the 2019 fete too.  We will be hoping to break the 
record set by the Hartman family last year.  If you have plans to sell your house in 2019 this could be a 
great way to make it happen.  
 
Letter Campaign 
We have now sent almost 60 letters to the Minister for Education and a similar number to local politicians.  
We are looking forward to responses soon.  Please keep sending letters and emails.  They do make a 
difference. 
 
The main things to impress on the Minister and others are- 
 
Without further funding we will;  

¶ Not be able to build the music teaching and performance space to which we are entitled,            
¶ Be unable to refurbish our library in a space that is about half the size it needs to be, 

¶ Improve the external environment of the school but leave out vital elements including covered 
walkways, outdoor teaching spaces and new play equipment.  

¶ Not renovate toilet facilities that have been known to be in poor condition for over 6 years,  
¶ Have no money to implement our landscape, playground and planting plan,  
¶ Miss this vital opportunity to make the school buildings as good as our teaching programs and learning 

outcomes.  
 
As always, detail can be found on the website ð ilovenps.com.au 
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Ian Taylor 
School Council President 
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Italian Update! 

THE DANTE ALIGHIERI SOCIETY competition news : We had many students enter the annual Junior 

poster competition with the topic being ôFuori dalla finestraéõ 

Congratulations and well done to all students. Results are as follows: 

Foundation:  Merit- Ava I. 

                     Honorable Mention - Abby P and Lola S. 

Year 1: High Distinction - Poppy V. 

              Honorable Mention - Tahlia B, Oscar C, Matthew D and Eva S. 

              Merit - William A, Kathleen O. 

Year 2: Certificate of Excellence- Scarlett B. 

              Honourable Mention - Henry M. 

              Merit -Drue C, April E, Rosie E, Abilgail F, Alice G, Isla M and Grace P. 

Year 3: High Distinction - Sofia S. 

              Honorable Mention - Gracie M, William L, Nelly M and Ruby P. 

              Merit - Eve B, Jemimah G, Bridget S, Reuben T and Hannah W. 

              Certificate of Participation- Isabella F and Keeva M. 

Year 4: High Distinction - Bianca S. 

              Honorable Mention - Liana C and Lucinda C. 

              Merit- Lucas G, Bailey H and Vicky K. 

              Certificate of Participation- Georgia D, Samuel F, Angus I, Juniper K, Hildy L, Claudia M,           

Niamh M, Lucas C and Vanessa T. 

Year 5: Certificate of Excellence- Tommy V. 

              High Distinction - Charlie M and Alice F. 

              Honorable Mention - Oliver P. 

Year 6: Honorable Mention -Ivan T. 

              Merit- Israa A, Lucy C, Elvie N, Jorja N, Poli P, Sammy S and Peta V. 

              Certificate of Participation- Annabelle F and Lailah H. 

 

I will collect all student posters and certificates in two weeks once available. Both Elena and I will formally 

present certificates during a Monday morning assembly with the date to be advised.  

 

But waitéthereõs more! The Dante Alighieri Audio state-wide competition:  

This year we had ten students represent our school in an audio movie trailer on the life and works of 

Dante Alighieri. The students had to research, write an English script, translate this into Italian and then 

record their voice in an enthusiastic way to engage an audience!  

 

The following Year 5/6 students represented our school: Edie C, Lily P, Olivia R, Elinor H, Audrey H,  
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Charlie M, Mikayla J, Nonie M and Alannah S. Complimenti! - Well done with your entry! There are still no 

results as of this week regarding the Multimedia competition. I will keep you posted, so watch this space 

for further news!!  

 

Congratulations again to all those students particularly in Years 3 to 6, who have entered two or more 

state wide competitions and one nationwide competition for Italian. Many lunchtimes spent in the  Italian 

Room conferencing and working hard on perfecting posters and audios! A truly amazing effort with so 

many other things that are happening this second semester! Ottimo lavoro a tutti!  

 

Yes, there is moreéSBS National Languages Competition: 

SBS has announced its annual nation -wide languages competition. Year 3 to 6 students will have the 

opportunity to enter. The competition commenced on Monday the 15 th of October and will close on 

Sunday the 18th of November. To enter, students are required to upload a photo or drawing on the theme 

ôWhat amazing possibilities learning a language opens for youõ. We have discussed this theme in Italian 

classes for the last two weeks and some students have already returned a permission form for entry and 

are now ready to upload their entry!  

More details about the competition are on: www.sbs.com.au/nlc18 . 

Congratulations again to all those students particularly in Years 3 to 6, who have entered two or more 

state wide competitions and one nationwide competition for Italian. Many lunchtimes were spent in 

Downtown area conferencing and working hard on perfecti ng posters and audios! A truly amazing effort 

with so many other things that are happening this second semester! Ottimo lavoro a tutti!  

 

Until next time, thank you for your continuing support,  

Saluti (cheers), Signorina Rosa- Italian Coordinator and Teacher (Year 3 to 6). Mon/Tues 

 

  

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=xoI1ai6qvVE9MegCqjzMO-5mza9cVrKp9Fw0dibJS5vRlaynWjnWCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.sbs.com.au%2fradio%2fnational-languages-competition-2018
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Advertisements 

The Dept. of Education (DE&T) does not endorse the products & services of any private advertiser or 
notice contained in this newsletter.  No responsibility is accepted by the Dept. of Education (DE&T) 
or this school for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. 

 
 

 

 

 

 


